Dear Acting Captain Altorfer,
Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 26.3 that were
submitted as part of the collaborative reform process. After reviewing the package and

information provided by SFPD, the California Department of Justice finds as follows:

Recommendation 28.6:

The SFPD must address practices within the organization that reflect explicit biases and
intervene with firm, timely, disciplinary responses.

Response to 28.6:

SFPD has taken a multi-pronged approach to address practices that reflect explicit bias. As part
of that approach, SFPD has revised its department general orders (DGOs) related to bias,
including its policy prohibiting biased policing (DGO 5.17) and its policy on complaints against
officers (DGO 2.04). The Department also instituted a pledge called “Not On My Watch,”
renewed every two years, where SFPD members agree to serving the public without prejudice,
not to tolerate hate or bigotry, and to report any intolerance. Additionally, the Internal Affairs
Division (IAD) issued a unit order that gives “special consideration and resources” to the
investigation of cases “involving gross misconduct and/or bias....” IAD also conducts quarterly
audits of SFPD electronic devices for bias-based words; this is in response to SFPD’s text scandal
related to the exchange of racist and bigoted texts. As a result of those audits, SFPD has
discovered two incidents involving the use of bias-based words. Those cases were referred to
the Police Commission and three members were disciplined, one with a 30-day suspension with
mandatory re-training, one with an admonishment and retraining, and one with a written
warning and retraining.

SFPD also keeps track of stop data through its Administrative Code Sec. 96A reports. SFPD notes
that the 96A reports from the first and second quarters in 2020 demonstrate that the hit/yield
rates between White and Black subjects has “evened out.” This is certainly promising and lends
credence to SFPD’s conclusion in the package that “bias-related trainings have been effective in
reducing racial disparities in stops and searches.” However, Cal DOJ notes that force remains
disproportionately used against Black and Latinx people, though, promisingly, that
disproportionality and the total amount of force used against Black and Latinx people have both
steadily decreased. Cal DOJ acknowledges the progress that SFPD has made in this regard but
notes that the Department must continuously evaluate how to improve its training and other
components of its multi-pronged approach to address bias so that the Department can
effectively address disparities that are readily apparent.

Based on the all of the above, the California Department of Justice finds SFPD in substantial
compliance with this recommendation.

Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss this further. Thank you.
Tanya

Tanya S. Koshy (she/her)



Deputy Attorney General

Civil Rights Enforcement Section
California Department of Justice
1515 Clay Street, Suite 2100
Oakland, CA 94612
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